Village of Bloomington Regular Board Meeting July 3, 2023

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board was called to order by Village President Robert McLimans at 7:00 p.m.

The Pledge Allegiance to the Flag was said.

Roll call was taken, present: Robert McLimans, Dennis Moris, Tim Senn, Bob Fox, Scott Daentl, Dawn Drew, Chasity Allen, Mark Moris and Officer Matt Small.

The motion was made by McLimans and seconded by Moris to approve the minutes of the regular board meeting for June 5, 2023, as read in e-mail. All were in favor. Motion carried.

The motion was made by Daentl and seconded by Allen to approve the accounts payable reports for June 2023. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Officer Small was present to give his report. Officer Small went through his report with the board. McLimans thanked him for coming and if anything comes up, he will call him.

The Dollar General project was asked about and McLimans stated that they have walked away from the Warco Lane location and have no plans to build there.

The motion was made by Senn and seconded by Moris to grant a land use permit to Kurt Hampton to replace the roof at 210 Bluebird Lane. All were in favor. Motion carried.

The motion was made by Moris and seconded by Fox to approve operator's licenses for Muller, Klein, Bunders, Otte, Patterson, and Meier. All were in favor. Motion carried.

The motion was made by Daentl and seconded by Allen to approve a temporary Class "B" license to the Blake's Prairie Junior Fair. All were in favor. Motion carried.

The motion was made by Allen and seconded by Fox to approve a land use permit to Dennis LaMere for building improvements to 556 Warco Lane. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Mark Moris was present to give the maintenance report. McLimans thanked him for the great job he has been doing.

The board discussed the library ceiling repair. The board will advertise in paper for bids.

McLimans discussed the Village truck replacement and stated that he had been in contact with Les Mack on the timeline for this truck.

The board went over the list of improvements that need to be made to the Village's properties.

The board discussed a proposal by Toberman Tree Services LLC for tree removal/stump grinding in the Village. Motion was made by McLimans and seconded by Allen to approve tree and stump removal at multiple locations within the Village. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Motion was made by Moris and seconded by Senn to approve a Petition for Appropriation for the Improvement of a Highway. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Mary Culligan went over clerks report. A motion was made by Senn and seconded by Moris to forgive interfund for accounting purposes and to add water meters to Village Park Square and Canal Street spigot. All were in favor. Motion carried.

The board discussed painting the fire hydrants throughout the Village and agreed they would be painted red.

The motion was made by Daentl and seconded by Allen to go into closed session under Statute 19.85(1)(c): (c) considering employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the government body as jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. The motion was made by McLimans and seconded by Allen to come out of closed session. All were in favor. Motion carried.

There being no additional business to come before the board, Moris moved to adjourn the meeting and seconded by McLimans. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Clerk/Treasurer Andrea J. Crubel